
Public Hearing 
Ashippun Town Board 

December 14, 2006, 6:45 p.m. 
 

The Public Hearing was called to order at 6:45 p.m. for the purpose of discussing and 
possibly approving Ordinance 2006-6, which is amending Sections 7.2, 7.3 and 7.6 of the 
Land Division Ordinance relating to subdivider fees. The Pledge of Allegiance to the flag 
was given. The clerk stated that the notice of this meeting was posted as required. Roll 
call was taken with Chairman Jim Schoenike, Supervisor Kopfer, Supervisor 
Guckenberger and Clerk/Treasurer Vickie Schlieve as being present. 
 
Clerk Schlieve read the legal description of the Ordinance. It was noted that the Clerk 
received no correspondence, e-mails or phone calls regarding the Ordinance change. 
Chairman Schoenike explained that the Fee Committee originally proposed these changes 
when they met last year. Chairman Schoenike asked the audience if they had any 
comments on this action. Don Kehl asked if the fees are being raised. Chairman 
Schoenike explained the need to clarify the actions and the associated fees. Syl Hoerth 
served on the Fee Committee and supported the need for the fees to cover the costs. 
Seeing no additional comments the public hearing was closed. The Ordinance will be 
acted upon at the Town Board meeting later this evening. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Vickie Schlieve, Clerk/Treasurer 


